

## **GENERAL MESSAGE**

20 August 2021

# **RE: PIRSA COVID UPDATE**

Dear ALFA Member (South Australian),

Please see new information provided by PIRSA on Thursday 19 August 2021.

For information regarding Primary Industries and COVID-19, including <u>all past industry updates</u>, please visit PIRSA's <u>COVID-19 Primary Industries Portal</u>. For the most recent information on SA's response to the Coronavirus pandemic visit <u>www.covid-19.sa.gov.au</u>.

#### **COVID-19 NEWS**

Changes have been made to the Cross Border Travel - Associated Direction.

This Direction came into effect at 3.22pm on Wednesday 18 August 2021.

## Effective as of 3.22pm on Wednesday 18 August 2021:

Travellers coming from New Zealand or the Cook Islands will no longer have unrestricted travel in South Australia. They will be subject to the Level 5 requirements, which aligns with the requirements undertaken by all other overseas arrivals.

These requirements include:

- COVID-19 test on day 1, 5, and 13.
- Quarantine as directed determined by an authorised officer for 14 days (the day of arrival is not counted in determining the 14 day period, ie day one is the day after arrival). For international travellers this quarantine is conducted in a medi-hotel.
- Must wear a face mask (covering mouth and nose) at any time that they come into contact with the public for a period of 14 days after their arrival in South Australia.

Travellers must complete a Cross Border Travel Registration prior to travel.

Further modifications have been made to Remote or Isolated workers who travel to restricted zones.

Other existing requirements remain. The information above only highlights the key changes made to the Directions and does not reflect all requirements. Members of the public are encouraged to see the full Directions for further information.

All existing directions, frequently asked questions and other information can be found here: <a href="https://www.covid-19.sa.gov.au/emergency-declarations">https://www.covid-19.sa.gov.au/emergency-declarations</a>

If you require further information you can call the SA COVID-19 Information Line on 1800 253 787 between the hours of 9am to 8pm Mon - Fri and 9am to 5pm Sat - Sun or go to the SA Health website at www.sahealth.sa.gov.au or www.sa.gov.au/covid-19.

**NOTE:** The material in this GENERAL MESSAGE has been compiled from external resources such as State and Federal government sources. It does not constitute legal advice or recommendations and should not be relied upon as such. It is provided in good faith to assist ALFA members. Appropriate legal advice should be sought that reflects your individual circumstances.



### **Australian Lot Feeders' Association**

T. 02 9290 3700 A. GPO Box 149, Sydney NSW 2001

E. feedlots.com.au

#### **NOTICE**

The information contained in this electronic mail message is privileged and confidential, and is intended only for use of the addressee. If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, reproduction, distribution or other use of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender by reply transmission and delete the message without copying or disclosing it.